Phone: 703.746.4025



## Alexandria Transportation Commission 301 King Street Alexandria, VA 22314

www.alexandriava.gov

Honorable Mayor Wilson and Members of City Council City Hall 301 King Street Alexandria, VA 22314

November 20, 2023

Re: Endorsement of Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) and Regional Surface Transportation Program (RSTP) Project Funding Requests for FY 2030

Dear Mayor Wilson and Members of City Council:

At its November 15 meeting, the Transportation Commission voted to endorse the CMAQ and RSTP Project Funding Request for FY30 for up to \$5 million. We enthusiastically support funding for multi-modal transportation projects which have many goals, including reducing air pollutants in nonattainment areas such as the Washington region. The City's request for FY30 includes funding for Mt. Vernon Avenue North Safety Improvements, DASH Technology (Computer-Aided Dispatch/Automated Vehicle Location (CAD/AVL) system), DASH electric charging infrastructure, Safe Routes to School identified improvements, and a Multimodal Access Study for the Landmark/Van Dorn neighborhood including locations for a pedestrian and bicycle bridge over 395, bridges over Cameron Run, and connections over the rail tracks and Backlick Run to the Eisenhower Metrorail station.

FY 2030 CMAQ/RSTP Proposed Program

Project Name	FY30
DASH Technology	\$1,000,000
Mt. Vernon Avenue North	\$1,000,000
Multimodal Access Study	\$500,000
Safe Routes to School	\$1,500,000
DASH Charging Equipment	\$1,000,000
TOTAL	\$5,000,000

Thank you as always for your support for these important grant program funding requests, which provide long-term support for many elements of the Alexandria Mobility Plan.

Sincerely,

My MM

Melissa McMahon

Chair, Alexandria Transportation Commission

cc: Alexandria Transportation Commission

City Manager James F. Parajon Adriana Castañeda, Director, T&ES Hillary Orr, Deputy Director, T&ES